
Project Hope:  
 419-445-0728 

Child’s World Preschool:  
419-445-6034     

Zion Activities this Week 
 

Sunday, March 25 

    9:30 am     Worship 
  10:45 am     Sunday School 
Monday, March 26 
    9:00 am      Morning Prayer 
  10:00 am      Pastoral Care 
  11:00 am      Staff Meeting 
Tuesday, March 27 
    9:00 am      Morning Prayer 
Wednesday, March 28 
    9:00 am      Morning Prayer 
Thursday, March 29 
    6:30 am      MenΩs Prayer 
    9:00 am      Morning Prayer 
    9:30 am      Fairlawn Bible Study 
    6:30 pm      Maundy Thursday Service 
    7:00 pm      AA 
Friday, March 30 
    9:00 am       Morning Prayer 
  11:00 am       Communion Service at Fairlawn 
    7:00 pm      Good Friday Service 
Sunday, April 1 
    8:00 am       Easter Potluck Breakfast 
    9:30 am       Worship 
  10:45 am      30 min Sunday School for kids 

Phone:  419-445-3796  
Jessica Schrock-Ringenberg 419-551-1315 

Corben Weaver Boshart 419-906-4729 
Cliff Brubaker 517-398-2172 

Sue Short 419-346-7827 
E-mail:  church.zionmc@gmail.com  

Website:  www.zionmennonitearchbold.org 
Church office hours:  Monday– Friday 8:00 am—12:00 pm  

March 25, 2018  

300 Short Buehrer Road 
Archbold, OH  43502 

  

Youth Activities: 
Wednesday, April 4:  6:00 pm    LOGOS/CHAOS Meal 
   7:00 pm    MYF 

ZION CHURCH FAMILY 

Happy Birthday  

March 26: Lois King 
March 29: Sarah Berry 
March 31: Emme Nafziger 
 

Happy Anniversary 

March 27: John & Cathi Baer (54 years) 

Upcoming 
March 26: Pastoral Care 
March 29: Maundy Thursday Service 
March 30: Good Friday Service 
April 1: Easter Potluck Breakfast & Easter Service 
April 2: Office closed 
April 5: Fairlawn Preview Night & Dinner 
April 6: Childõs World Preschool Bake Sale 
  Fairlawn Dinner & Auction 

Notes from Staff: 
¶ The office will be closed on April 2nd for Easter Monday. 

Register for March 18, 2018  
Attendance 
  Worship  150 
  Sunday School  71 
Offering 
  Budget  $7,582 
  MYF   50 
  Other  10 
Total        $7,642 

New Library additions: 
Blue Revolution: Unmaking Americaõs Water Crisis, Cynthia Barnett 

Love Story, Karen Kingsbury 
In the Shadow of Denali, Tracie Peterson 

Encounters: In & Out of Prison with John Schmid, John Schmid 
Peace is an offering, Annette LeBox (Children's book) 

People, Peter Spier (Children's book) 



New Announcements: 

The Fellowship Committee would like to extend an invitation to the Easter Morning Potluck Breakfast on 
Sunday, April 1 from 8:00 to 9:00am. Please bring a dish to share, and join us for a time of celebration 
and fellowship before the Easter service.  

We invite three different 30 Second testimonies for three different sections of our Maundy Thursday 
service together. These testimonies will ALL be read anonymously. 
 
We are looking for: 
- A moment in your life when you realized God had delivered you from something... 
- A moment in your life when God provided for you... 
- A moment in your life when someone you thought was "above you" served youé 
 
Each testimony will follow the same pattern: 

Where were you? How old were you? What did the room look like? What emotion did you feel? Who 
was God to you in that moment? Please keep it to 5 sentences. 
 
Testimonies can be given to Jessica or placed in her mailbox. 

Spiritual Leadership Team 
(SLT: Elders and Ministers) 

March 19, 2018 
 

Karen Ruth began the March 19 meeting with her thoughts after attending a concert called ñThe Under-
ground Railroad: A Spiritual Journey,ò an evening of songs of faith and hope. As a prayer we listened to 
the spiritual ñFix Me Jesus.ò 
 
The Collaborative Ministry Team, elder chair Bruce Whiteman, church chair Phil Rich, and PCRC repre-
sentative Lynette Bontrager have met to refocus and reorient the process of determining the function of 
leadership at Zion. This group will meet another time or two to think of our vision, purpose, and identify 
in light of what we have learned about how Zion functions in the last couple years. They will also con-
sider how best to include the entire congregation in this conversation.  
 
There was continued discussion about the work of the Pastoral Care Givers, a shepherding ministry of 
our church. The elders will be contacting several people to see if they are interested in being added to 
the group of caregivers.  Those trained as Stephen Ministers are participating in a training refresher to 
be able to incorporate their skills and training with the pastoral care givers. Corben is giving direction to 
this aspect of our fellowship. 
 
The CMT reported on the recent Ohio Conference.  They were quite excited and energized by the hap-
penings at the conference, especially the missional conference ñGathered and Sentò with Meghan Good 
and Marvin Lorenzana. Questions raised included: What role does testimony and storytelling play in our 
congregation? How do we share our stories and name our crises?  As a way to commit to testimony, 
members of the SLT will be sharing personal faith stories during the devotional time of their meetings.  
An invitation from the church in Tanazania has been made to look into ways of growing a deeper con-
nection with the global community and see what we can learn from each other. SLT discussed what this 
could look like. 

 
 
Updates were provided on Pastoral-Congregational concerns. 
 
The next SLT meeting will be Monday, April 16 at 5:00 pm. 
 Written, Bonnie Stuckey 



There is a sign up sheet on the table across from the mailboxes to sign up to serve at the Fairlawn   
Auction Meal on Thursday April 5,2018. 

Anabaptist Way (area Mennonite pastors group) are hosting a traveling play on Wednesday evening, April 
4th at 7:00pm at Central.  The play, called ñThis Evil Thing,ò is written and performed by British actor 
Michael Mears, who will portray the stories of British men who were Conscientious Objectors during 
World War I.   

Get Ready for the Butterflies!  Be sure to watch for how we are incorporating butterflies into our wor-
ship services.  Like the dove, the butterfly is often used as a Christian symbol.  
 
"One of the most ancient and appropriate symbols of Easter is the butterfly. Butterflies are a powerful 
metaphor of the resurrection. Jesus Christ was buried in a dark tomb for three days, and then emerged, 
still himself but changed and glorified. The parallel to a butterfly is striking; caterpillars ñburyò them-
selves within a chrysalis, emerging as transformed butterflies. As Christians, we believe that we too are 
transformed through the grace of God. One transformation occurs as we follow Jesusô teachings, living 
into the kingdom of God. In addition, we are assured of a further transformation when we, like Christ, 
are raised to an eternal body."  
 
- Matthew Kozlowski, Center for the Ministry of Teaching, Virginia Theological Seminary   

Worship Schedule for Lent...  

Lenten Worship Series:   During this season of Lent, we will be exploring the theme "Looking for 

Jesus" as we journey toward the garden, the cross, and ultimately, to the empty tomb!  

 
March 25 ILent 6: Looking for Jesus: Beyond Our Expectations Psalm 118:1-2, 19 -29; John 12:12 -16 
 
March 29 I6:30 pm Maundy Thursday Service: soup supper, communion, and foot washing  

 

March 30 I7:00 pm Good Friday Service  

April 1 I8:00 am Easter Breakfast Potluck  

April 1 IEaster Worship: Looking for Jesus: The Living Amongst the Dead: Acts 10:34 -43; Psalm 1
 18:1-2, 14 -24; 1 Corinthians 15:1 -11; John 10:1 -18                                                                

52nd Annual Fairlawn Auxiliary Auction:  The Auction will be April 5&6.  Donations of art, crafts 
& handmade items, baked goods, candy, concerts and sporting event tickets and more are needed!!  
Donations are needed!  All proceeds benefit the Fairlawn Haven Care Center.  Flyers have been posted 
on both bulletin boards.  An alternate In-Kind Donation form can be obtained from the office.  Feel free to 
contact Bonnie Beck for additional questions. 

Donõt Forget... 
Our Annual Mennonite College Student Aid Chili & Homemade Ice Cream Supper will be held Sunday, 
April 8 at 6 pm.  Speakers will be Bluffton University President James Harder, along with several current 
Zion Mennonite College students.  Everyone is invited for an informative evening of food & fellowship, espe-
cially high school students and their parents.  Sign up sheets for attendance & food are across from the 
mailboxes. 



With faith the size of a mustard seed, you will say to this mountain, óMove from here to there,ô and it 

will move; nothing will be impossible for you.ò (Mt. 17:20) 

 

DO YOU BELIEVE IT? 

On March 28th we will meet at the Archbold High School & Hilltop High School at 7 pm, and Stryker at 6:30 

pm. We will also gather at Pettisville on April 4th at 7pm. We will gather around the flag pole for an 

opening prayer and then move into the school. Our plan  is to cover our schools with prayer to end the hurt 

and brokenness that culminates into verbal, emotional and physical violence. 

 

Threats of violence and acts of violence on and in our schools is a mountain that needs to be moved. The 

area pastors are calling on people of faith to gather in and around the schools for a time of prayer with the 

purpose of moving this mountain. 

 

We will: 

¶ Pray through the hallways, classrooms, on lockers, cafeteria, common spaces, locker rooms, and      
      athletic fields as we are able. 

 

¶ Pray for students, teachers, and staff for safety as well as compassion for one another. 
 

¶ Pray for people of faith to engage their neighbors and end the loneliness and isolation that ends in  
      hurt and brokenness. 

 

¶ Pray to ñMove this mountain of violence, open our eyes and break our hearts for the hurting.ò 
 

¶ Pray to send ñlaborers to help us with the harvest,ò for helpers to help us with the broken and hurting    
      young people in our midst. 

Invitation to pray for our Schools: 


